Stroud Woodland Co-op Core Group Meeting - Notes

Wed 8 Dec 7.30pm

Location: Stratford Court (John Fisher’s house – thanks very much for splendid hosting). 

Attended by: Alice Goodenough, Jo Rowbotham, Adrian Leaman, Richard Keating, Andy Freedman, Ben Spencer, Mark Harrison, John Fisher

Apologies: Tom Keating, Norah Kennedy, Barbara Imrie, Seb Buckton, Kel Portman, Martin Large

Health & safety:


Woodland Tree Safety Assessment: taking place 9 Dec 10am lead by Adrian

Telephone wires: John having trouble finding who to talk to at BT about them sorting out problem tree on lane, will try via Julie Brown’s husband Jim who works for them

First aid kit & box: Ben to buy

BTCV risk assessments: each group to undertake their own. To include separate components eg fire, hot liquids, felling. Completed versions to be available on the new website.

Need to do (short, friendly, common sense) briefing at start of all activities/events. 

Folly Wood plan:


Framework has been circulated, thanks to Richard, Adrian and Seb. Different sections to be completed by different working groups:

1. The Stroud Woodland Co-operative background: Creative Admin

2. Researching the Woodland's Capacity: Ecology and Arts and Crafts, also those looking at trees, walls, fences etc.
3. Researching the Group's Aspirations and Resources: through activities/meetings of membership Core Group / Activities group

4. Synthesis: Constraints and Opportunities: Core Group/members

5. Agreed Long and Medium Term Objectives and Resources: Core Group/members

6. Decision Making, Implementation and Evaluation Process: Core Group/members

7. Yearly Action Plans (to include calendar of main activities and resource allocation): Core Group / working groups / members

8. Appendices: Creative admin

Challenge is to get members aware of process and involved as much as they want to be. The Solstice event – see below, was designed with this in mind, by Richard, Seb and Andy. The timetable for the production of the Plan, interim guidelines and principles have been circulated and will go on the website.
Activities group:


Winter solstice celebration plans: 12.30 – 2.30 Sat 18th Dec soup prepared for 30 thanks to Andy and Ruth. Tree dressing! Fire building! Singing! Toasts!

Spring solstice: need to set date

Ecology group

Brief for ecologist to be prepared if additional knowledge needed – should include training for members to retain/enhance our skills/knowledge.

Arts and Crafts group

Kel working on members certificate. He is also collecting images for the website.

Aesthetic/sense of place response to Folly Wood being produced to include in management plan.

Creative Admin group

Website is go! Many thanks to Tom for all his work on this and to him and Creative Admin group for working up ideas for logos. To see structure of website go to Stroudwoods.org.uk. Content yet to be added. This is straightforward but needs simple guidelines for contributors – volunteer needed from each group to be shown how to do this.

Members certificates: won’t be ready to print/send out prior to solstice event on 18th. Creative admin to liaise with Kel about design and print. Ben to chase up membership details to be included.

Skills audit: Still a handful to chase up.

Gloucestershire Woodlands

This initiative predated the buying of Folly Wood involving Martin Large, Richard Keating, and now some other Stroudwoods members (Adrian Leaman, Barbara Imrie, Alice Goodenough, Ben Spencer). Planning for a conference and wood fair to take forward ways of sustaining Gloucestershire Woodlands based on a mix of social enterprises, volunteering and community ownership with education, learning and community benefit as core elements. Next meeting at Ruskin Mill in Feb.

Martin Large proposing to write an Awards for All bid by Stroudwoods for £10,000 to fund this work which will be of benefit to Stroudwoods and to the wider project.

The Core Group felt that this was a good way forward as long as it didn’t take resources away from Folly Wood or cause any negative consequences. Need to think what we want to get out of it in terms of funding for eg training and visits. Principle of any advice/training to be captured by members for future use.

Also suggested that Lottery funding may be available through the Reaching Communities stream. 


For more information speak to Richard or Martin.

Other business:

Best approach to possible use of parcel of land to north of Folly Wood thought to be to develop relationship with landowner gradually through inviting him to events and involving with forward plan then to start by eg requesting one-off camping.

Access to water – best option seems to be the trough in the next field to the north of the wood along the lane. Need to find out who owns it and ask about possibility of extending pipe and metering situation.

Joining Small Woods Association – agreed approx £32 pa.

£500 Co-op funding for training and or tools. Need costed list for Martin.

Date of next meeting

Monday 24th Jan 2010 in the wood if weather a bit warmer or back at John’s.

Ben Spencer 13 Dec

